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On Rosh Hashanah it is written 

On Yom Kippur it is sealed 

May you be inscribed 

in the Book of Life 

for a year of good health, 

 happiness and peace. 

G’mar Hatimah Tovah 
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INSPIRATION FROM OUR RABBIINSPIRATION FROM OUR RABBI

Yes, the High Holy Days are right on time! 

It is a refrain among Jewish professionals that the High Holy Days are never early or late, but they are always 
right on time.  This year, these important days on our calendar arrive especially on time!  Now, of course, that’s 
a tongue-in-cheek way of saying that they arrive in early September this year, not late September, or even 
October.  Nonetheless, they always arrive right when we need them, if not always when we might want them. 

This year, I’m considering the High Holy Days right on time because Rosh Hashanah arrives as we celebrate Labor Day.  On the 
surface, this might not mean too much, Labor Day and the Days of Awe seem to have very little in common.  Labor Day denotes 
the unofficial end to the summer.  It is the date we circle on the calendar telling us that everything reverts from the breeziness of 
the long sunlit days to the regimen and routine of school and work schedules.  The days get shorter as the shadows lengthen, and 
Labor Day affords us one final opportunity to gather together and revel in the summer warmth.   

The High Holy Days can be seen to serve a similar purpose.  These days arrive to remind us of the routines that we may have left 
behind over the previous year; the connections to our history and traditions, the seeking out of the Eternal in our midst, and the 
commitment to a life on the path of mitzvot, of commandedness, and ma’asim tovim, good deeds.  The High Holy Days are circled 
on our calendars to remind us that it’s time to come back, it’s time to return to that which brings added meaning to our lives: our 
traditions, our confessions, and our Jewish community. 

The High Holy Days have also always been a time when our entire community gathers together; all generations, all kinds of 
families, all standing before God as one community and congregation.  One of the many names for a Jewish house of worship in 
Hebrew is Beit Knesset, literally translated to a house of gathering.  How sad it was when we couldn’t gather together as a 
community, and what joy we feel now being back together again for prayer and worship!  This year, the especially on time nature of 
the High Holy Days seems to tell us that we ought not wait any longer than necessary to come together again as a full community.   

This year, we will be excited to be able to offer our full High Holy Day worship opportunities both in-person and via live stream.  We 
know that there are members of our community who cannot come in person due to health issues or distance, and so we are 
grateful that technology and Judaism have evolved to allow for members to be with us from afar and join in all we do.  In addition, 
we know that so many of you are looking forward to being back in person for these important days on our calendar.  While we are 
grateful to have heard that last year’s streamed services were meaningful and beautiful, we know that being present adds another 
layer of power to the days.  From the bima, I can also tell you that having the congregation present adds a level of energy and 
immediacy that are all important parts of the prayer experience.  If you can be with us in person this year, we’d love to see you! 

The High Holy Day calendar can be found on page 3 of this edition of the Voice.  As we approach these extremely on-time High 
Holy Days, let me preemptively thank the members of our Ritual Committee and our High Holy Day subcommittee who put in so 
many hours and days to ensure that everything is taken care of, from ticket distribution to assigning honors, and everything in 
between and around that is needed.  We cannot do it without our dedicated volunteers.  In addition, our many participants, readers, 
shofar blowers, our choir and musicians who put in time over the summer preparing and practicing so that our services are truly our 
community.  How wonderful it will be to have everyone together again, whether live or pre-recorded. 

It is an old custom not to wear white after Labor Day.  It’s an even older custom to wear white on the High Holy Days.  This year, as 
these two days on our two calendars coincide, let us think about the meaning of opportunities for gathering, and let us give thanks 
that we have the opportunity to come together to ring in 5782.  We were apart as we welcomed 5781.  The calendar calls us to not 
spend more time apart than absolutely necessary.  Let us hear that call and gather together once again at our Beit Knesset, our 
house of gathering, to celebrate these sacred days of assembly. 

Wishing you and your family a Shanah Tovah u’Metukah!  A Sweet and Happy New Year! 
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New beginnings are upon us at TBT! As I write this in July, we are welcoming Sheryl Gordon as our new 
Religious School Director and Eileen Schneyman as our new Executive Director. Our new President, Dee 
Greenberg, our Board, and our committees are working hard with all of us to bring everyone up to speed over 
the summer as we work through these transitions and prepare for the High Holy Days around the corner. We 
are upgrading our Sanctuary, Social Hall, and Kiddush Lounge with state-of-the-art retractable screens this 
summer along with other improvements throughout the building. What makes this extra “new?” As the 
vaccination rates reach a comfortable rate, we are also navigating the re-opening of our congregation to 
normal gatherings, including those extra on-time High Holy Days!  

 

Reopening the Sanctuary to those who are ready to be together again is a wonderful thing. Our Reopening Task Force met 
throughout this year, determining the safety of our community gatherings. Many thanks to them for helping us navigate this most 
unusual and difficult year we just experienced. With our new technology, we will not merely go back to “the way it was.” Instead, we 
are reimagining the way we connect with each other to include multi-access Judaism. Our congregation has increased to include 
those who live a distance away and those who are homebound. We have learned that everyone can experience our TBT 
community with a bit of help from tech! For services, it means that those in the Sanctuary will be able to see the same videos and 
images on the new screens that those at home enjoy.  
 

The nature of the lingering pandemic also means that singers and shofar blowers are not yet able to sing together safely in close 
quarters. In a normal year our magnificent Adult Choir would have been rehearsing together weekly since the spring to be prepared 
for the High Holy Days. God willing, next year we will be able to do just that! Instead, with a series of intensive rehearsals this 
summer, our Choir is creating several videos of High Holy Day selections to be shared both on those new screens and on our 
stream for congregants either in the sanctuary or at home.  
 

Likewise, our Shofar Choir will take on different formats this year. Among other things we are planning to return to Jones Beach 
after the 2nd Day Rosh Hashanah service for our Shofar Service and Tashlich.  
 

Finally, our TBT Chanting Corp., as always, is working on Torah and Haftarah readings for the High Holy Days. Using our new 
video tech, we will be able to include those chanters who cannot be with us in person; including our young adults who are either in 
college or live a distance away. 
 

There is a buzz at Temple with all this excitement and “newness.” I am readying for this fall, looking forward to sharing this New 
Year with an extra dose of gratitude that we have made it through so much together, strengthened by our connections, our 
resilience, and our care for each other. 
 

Sending blessings from my family to yours for good health and a very sweet New Year.  
L’Shanah Tovah! 
Cantor Rica Timman 

INSPIRATION FROM OUR RABBINOTES FROM OUR CANTOR
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MAZEL TOV TO OUR 
BAT MITZVAH AND HER FAMILY 

September 25    Erica Shatz    Alex & Wendy 
 

My name is Erica, and I am currently an Honor Roll 8th grade student at Grand Avenue Middle School. I spend 
most of my time dancing at Platinum Performance Dance Academy, where I have been on the competition team 
for three years.  I enjoy Jazz, Hip Hop, Lyrical and Acro forms of dance. In my spare time, I love to play basketball 
with my family, play Fortnite with friends and do TikTok dances. I am a compassionate friend who is always there 
to help others with a listening ear.  I am thrilled to be a Donate 2 dance Ambassador, collecting and donating 
used costumes and dancewear for programs and dancers in need in NYC.  I would like to thank Morah Emily 

Altman, Cantor Timman and Rabbi Bar-Nachum for all their help and guidance in preparing for my bat mitzvah.   

MMaazzeell  TToovv  ttoo  tthhee  TTBBTT  HHeebbrreeww  HHiigghh  SScchhooooll  
GGrraadduuaattiinngg  CCllaassss  ooff  22002211  

((JJuunnee  44,,  22002211))  

 MMAAZZEELL  TTOOVV  TTOO……  
 

Pearl Sutz on her granddaughter Ariana Gladstone’s graduation  from Hunter 
 College with a Bachelor of Arts and Science Degree. 
Pearl Sutz on her grandson Aaron Gladstone’s graduation from Fordham University 
 with a School of Law - Juris Doctor Degree. 
Elaine Wyetzner on her grandson Spencer Mossack’s graduation from Medical 
 School. 
Janis & James Beldner on the birth of their granddaughter, Rowan Frances Maurer 
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As I write my first article I am thinking back to my childhood and when my family first joined Temple.  
Growing up in a Reform congregation in New Jersey, my life definitely revolved around temple activities.  
My parents were both active and as a matter of fact my 88 year old mom (she’ll kill me for exposing her 
age) is still active so I had a great role model. 

Temple is a way of life. It is a feeling of commitment and friendship, camaraderie and belonging. That is 
how I feel right now.  I feel a part of something big, a part of something important. I feel we are working for 
the future of this temple and the Jewish religion. 

As part of the speech I gave at Installation, I spoke about a 4-day virtual conference I attended, given by 
the Union for Reform Judaism for incoming temple presidents. It was wonderful.  It was inspiring and 

energizing and it was great to meet other incoming presidents that I could brainstorm with. 

At the end of the conference Rabbi Rick Jacobs, the URJ president spoke to all of us and said –“This has been an empowering 4 
days and now I have one question to ask you all – “What made you say yes!”  We all looked at each other on the screen and thought
– hey wait, why did we say yes?

If I had not said yes, I would not have met so many new friends.  If I sat back while others were active, I would have missed out on 
the connection that I have made to you and to this temple. 

I am asking all of you to “Say Yes” with me. Say yes to meeting someone new, Say yes to becoming involved with whatever you are 
passionate about, Say yes as we continue to reinvent Temple B’nai Torah and say yes to doing great things together. 

As the High Holidays are upon us and we pray together to be inscribed in the Book of Life we are being given a new start. How 
thankful are we that this year we have the option of praying together in person. What a difference a year makes. We are being given 
the chance to right any wrongs and move ahead.  We all have good intentions and then life gets in the way – nobody is perfect.  Let’s 
look ahead together and work to achieve our goals.  I am sure we won’t always agree and that’s OK – so let’s talk openly, let’s 
remember we are all on the same team and let’s all say YES! 

From my home to yours wishes for a Happy and Healthy New Year!  

Shanah Tovah 

See you in temple, 

Dee 

Chai Club’s Mitzvah Day wrote letters thanking store associates 

for all they did during the pandemic:  

Sean, an employee at the Massapequa Stop&Shop, is shown here 

with thank you letters from our Congregation. 

INSPIRATION FROM OUR RABBIPRESIDENT’S MESSAGE

As I write my first article I am thinking back to my childhood and when my family first joined Temple.  
Growing up in a Reform congregation in New Jersey, my life definitely revolved around temple activities.  
My parents were both active and as a matter of fact my 88 year old mom (she’ll kill me for exposing her 
age) is still active so I had a great role model. 

Temple is a way of life. It is a feeling of commitment and friendship, camaraderie and belonging. That is 
how I feel right now.  I feel a part of something big, a part of something important. I feel we are working for 
the future of this temple and the Jewish religion. 

As part of the speech I gave at Installation, I spoke about a 4-day virtual conference I attended, given by 
the Union for Reform Judaism for incoming temple presidents. It was wonderful.  It was inspiring and 

energizing and it was great to meet other incoming presidents that I could brainstorm with. 

At the end of the conference Rabbi Rick Jacobs, the URJ president spoke to all of us and said –“This has been an empowering 4 
days and now I have one question to ask you all – “What made you say yes!”  We all looked at each other on the screen and thought
– hey wait, why did we say yes?

If I had not said yes, I would not have met so many new friends.  If I sat back while others were active, I would have missed out on 
the connection that I have made to you and to this temple. 

I am asking all of you to “Say Yes” with me. Say yes to meeting someone new, Say yes to becoming involved with whatever you are 
passionate about, Say yes as we continue to reinvent Temple B’nai Torah and say yes to doing great things together. 

As the High Holidays are upon us and we pray together to be inscribed in the Book of Life we are being given a new start. How 
thankful are we that this year we have the option of praying together in person. What a difference a year makes. We are being given 
the chance to right any wrongs and move ahead.  We all have good intentions and then life gets in the way – nobody is perfect.  Let’s 
look ahead together and work to achieve our goals.  I am sure we won’t always agree and that’s OK – so let’s talk openly, let’s 
remember we are all on the same team and let’s all say YES! 

From my home to yours wishes for a Happy and Healthy New Year!  

Shanah Tovah 

See you in temple, 

Dee 

Chai Club’s Mitzvah Day wrote letters thanking store associates 

for all they did during the pandemic:  

Sean, an employee at the Massapequa Stop&Shop, is shown here 

with thank you letters from our Congregation. 



        TBT Voice Visit tbtwantagh.org for the latest information8

Septembers always leave me with mixed feelings. I am thrilled to get back to a solid routine, but I don’t 
want to leave behind the “lazy days of summer.”  This year, though, I am excited to leave the summer 
behind and begin my school year with Temple B’nai Torah.  In addition, we get to celebrate the High 
Holy Days together, something we could barely foresee just a year ago.   

Speaking of a year ago, we entered a school year not knowing what would happen, not knowing Zoom 
from Kahoot! and certainly not knowing if we would have the stamina to get through all of the 
challenges thrown our way.  And yet, we survived, and dare I say it, even thrived.  Our students 
adapted to a confusing schedule while our teachers mastered the art of teaching to a classroom and a 
computer screen.   

I am beginning my tenure here at Temple B’nai Torah with a sense of awe.  I am struck, not by what our students didn’t learn this 
past year, but for what they did learn.  They learned that they are resilient, they learned that they can pivot, and most importantly, 
they learned that success is not measured solely on grades but on being present.  I hope to bring into this year a renewed sense 
of optimism.  This will not be a year of “What didn’t we do,” but a year of “What do we get to do.”  We will make up for lost time, to 
be sure, but we will take the time to celebrate milestones in a way that we couldn't last year.  We will have plenty of time to play 
catch up, but more importantly, we will have time for check-in.  I expect each student, each staff member, each parent and 
congregant, to show off what they gained in the past year, not what they lost.  I gained a new job, a new place to share my love of 
Judaism, a place to watch young minds grow and succeed.   

What did you gain? What will you bring with you this year? Please feel free to come into my office to tell me what special skill you 
acquired, and what you are grateful for this year.  And if your sourdough worked, please share your secret.  

Wishing you a wonderful New Year, a year of beginnings, of gratitude, of health, and happiness.  

Please watch your email for important information about High Holiday Programming, First Days of School events, as well as 
everything you will need to know about an exciting school year at TBT. 

Sheryl Gordon, 
TBT Director of Education & Youth Activities 

RELIGIOUS SCHOOL
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Hello all!  I am honored to be the next Sisterhood President.  I follow in the footsteps of many other 
remarkable women who have led Sisterhood through both good and challenging times. 
 
There has been no doubt that the past few years have been a bit of a challenge but like a butterfly emerging 
from its cocoon, we are emerging stronger and more beautiful. 
  
We, as a Sisterhood and a temple community, have been through a merger and a pandemic, and what was 
standard operating procedure doesn’t always translate in this almost post-pandemic world.  The events of 
the past couple of years have left an indelible mark on all of us.  We have learned that when we all lift each 
other up, support each other, and work together, we are stronger and we can do anything.  The fact that we 

as a community have been able to have mitzvahs, services, and programs all during the pandemic is a testament to the hard 
work and vision of our community. 
  
Sisterhood strives to be a welcoming place for all the women of TBT.  If you have not yet joined or have let your membership 
lapse, I encourage you to join.  We have a calendar full of fun and educational programs and fundraisers.  I look forward to 
seeing you all in person! 
  
Yours in Sisterhood, 
Maryann 

SISTERHOOD 

ROSH HASHANAH FLOWER ARRANGEMENTS 
 
 
 

Flowers provided by PETITE FLORIST 

Any questions, please call Ellie Dayton  516-785-0446. 

All orders must be received no later than Friday,  AUGUST 27, 2021. 
Delivery charge of $5 to: Bellmore, Wantagh, Merrick, Seaford and Massapequa.  For deliveries 
to other areas, please call for pricing.   

Please send this stub with check payable to:  Temple B’nai Torah Sisterhood 
Mail to:    Ellie Dayton, 3828 Niami Street, Seaford, NY 11783 

Email:  edayton@totaltravelmgmt.com 
 

Deliver to: Name ______________ Address ______________________________Phone________ 

(If Gift) Name & Phone # of Sender: _____________________________________________ 

Circle One: Medium $45.00       Circle One: Vase     Circle One:  Deliver - Tuesday, September 7 
                     Large     $60.00                           Basket                      Deliver - Wednesday, September 8 
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Hello Congregants, 
My name is Eric Altman and I am the new President of the Brotherhood/Men’s Club. I hope everyone 
enjoyed the summer, and as life is slowly getting back to normal, I am glad we will be able to hang 
out with friends and family. 
Brotherhood has great things in store for this coming year. We coordinated ushering for the High 
Holidays which will be a nice breathe of fresh air for everyone coming to the Temple. It will be 
awesome being able to pray with friends and family. 
I am anticipating great things this year like our traditional Sunday breakfasts starting in October and 

monthly dinners (some with exciting programs). We are also looking forward to our (free) October Paid-Up Membership Dinner for 
those members who have joined Brotherhood in 2021-2022. If you are not a member and you are interested, please sign up so you 
can enjoy the dinners and the company. It’s a great experience to make new friends and reacquaint with old ones. 
Being a part of Brotherhood also means we have the honor of putting up and taking down the Sukkah, and decorating the outside of 
it. We are also looking for help from the members to assist. 
Sincerely yours,  
Eric Altman 
President TBT Brotherhood/Men's Club 

BROTHERHOOD MEMBERSHIP 
 

The Temple B’nai Torah Brotherhood/Men’s Club is looking forward to a great 2021-2022. Dues are $45 for 
the year and entitle you to attend monthly dinners (followed by entertainment), breakfasts on designated 
Sunday mornings, dances, bowling and socialization. Please join us at our get-togethers and keep the 
Brotherhood /Men’s Club a strong and viable arm of the Temple. 
Make your check out for $45 to Temple B’nai Torah Brotherhood and mail it to Brotherhood, Temple B’nai 
Torah, 2900 Jerusalem Ave., Wantagh, NY 11793 or drop it off at the Temple office. For more information 
call Les Richards at (516) 753-4060 or E-mail him at: lesrichards@verizon.net 
 

BROTHERHOOD MEMBERSHIP SIGN UP FORM 
 

NAME __________________________________________________________ 
ADDRESS ________________________________________________________ 
PHONE – Home  _________________________ Cell ______________________ 
E-MAIL ADDRESS __________________________________________________ 
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  SSeelliicchhoott……    
    PPrraayyeerrss  ffoorr  FFoorrggiivveenneessss    

 
  

TTeemmppllee  BB’’nnaaii  TToorraahh  
invites you to join us  

 

SATURDAY, AUGUST 28, 2021 
7 pm  -  Dairy Dinner* 

8 pm  -  Program 
“Communities in Times of Difficulty: Tales from the Talmud” 

 
 
 
 
 
 

9 pm  -  An Inspiring Late Night Prayer Service 
 

 NO COST  —  R.S.V.P. Required for DINNER ONLY* 
 

~~ Due to COVID protocol, no one will be admitted without a reservation ~~ 
 

Email your reservation to Nadine Salzman, bstcls512@aol.com,  
or drop your tear off (below), with list of names, at the Temple office by August 19th.                                                                                          

 

Prospective Temple Members are Welcome 

Selichot  -  special prayers for forgiveness  -  are added to the liturgy during the month of Elul as 
the High Holy Days approach.  Selichot prayers call out to God for forgiveness.  The Selichot    
service is traditionally held on the Saturday evening before Rosh Hashanah in order to give people 
a chance to reflect on the changes of behavior that they wish to make.  The service is held late in 
the evening when, it is said, the heavens are especially open to our prayers, and God will hear our 
prayers most clearly. 

5781 has been a trying year.  We began it socially distanced from one another, and we end it with 
uncertainty as the COVID pandemic rages on.  What does our tradition have to teach us about     
dealing with difficult circumstances?  What did our ancestors do when plagues and disaster - natural 
and manmade - came knocking?  Together we’ll spend time learning and discussing select narratives 
found in the Talmud that deal with difficult times and the righteous community members who helped 
their communities through them.  We’ll ponder what it means to be righteous today compared to 1,500 
years ago and learn a little bit about the role of miracles in our lives.  All texts will be provided in   
English and no prior knowledge is necessary. 

* Important Note: 
While we are joyful in once again being together in person, we strive to achieve this and meet our        
congregants’ comfort level in the safest manner possible.  

With that in mind: 
For our dinner, food will be arranged on each table set for 10-12.  If you wish to reserve a table of specific 
persons, we require the names in writing, of those to be seated, at the time of reservation.  Others will be 
seated randomly where space allows, depending on the number in their party. 

 

NAME _____________________________________      # Attending Selichot Dinner ________ 
You many list up to a maximum of 12 people who you would like to be at your table.  Please attach list. 

OUR COMMUNIT Y
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Temple B'nai Torah is thrilled to welcome Eileen Schneyman as Executive Director of our synagogue. 
Eileen has worked in Jewish Communal Service for her entire career and is looking forward to being 
here for her next adventure. 
 
Eileen is a Long Island native, who received her Masters in Social Work from Adelphi University and is 
licensed to practice in New York. Her experience includes working with children of all ages, teens, 
stepfamilies, single adults (divorce and bereavement), those who are unemployed, senior adults and 
children with special needs. Having worked with so many different populations will serve her well here 

at TBT. Her Jewish Communal experience includes working at the Mid-Island Y Jewish Community Center and the Suffolk Y 
Jewish Community Center, where she created and implemented programs for teens, children, seniors and summer camp. She 
was the founding director of the Butler Special Needs Center as well as the Director of the Suffolk site for Connect to Care. 
Eileen also has synagogue experience having been the Executive Director at Temple Chaverim where she had her hands in 
all aspects of synagogue life; including membership, facility and building management, staff supervision, office administration 
and grant writing. Most recently she was the interim Director of a Day Care Center site for the Friedberg JCC in Merrick where 
hugs from the children were the highlight of her day! 
 
Eileen has also been active in professional organizations such as the Association of Jewish Center Professionals (serving on 
the Executive Board and as Conference Chair, and being awarded the Atide Award in 1997 for one who has 
demonstrated new leadership and talent through program achievement); and NATA (National Association for Temple 
Administration) where she was the Long Island Cohort Coordinator from 2015 - 2020 and has served as Partner Chairperson 
for the past 3 conferences. Eileen has completed 6 courses towards her Certificate in Temple Administration (Senior Member). 
She has also served on the Boards of her synagogue and the Music Association of Plainview-Old Bethpage, and volunteers 
for NYSSMA All-County Music Festival, the Tilles Center and the Soup Group at the Farmingdale United Methodist Church. 
 
Eileen has had the good fortune to travel to Israel several times, including chaperoning a 6-week teen tour and leading a group 
of educators/JCC staff for Partnership 2000. Eileen is passionate about music and reading, and loves to needlepoint, cross 
stitch and rubber stamp. She is most proud of her twin daughters, Alyssa a school librarian (who has taught Religious School 
here at TBT) and Nicole a middle school special ed teacher. Stop by the office and introduce yourself.  She is looking forward 
to meeting you. 

OUR COMMUNIT Y
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We are so grateful that very soon we will all be back in the Temple to observe Yom Kippur and celebrate 
the coming of the New Year. Joan and I thank everyone who joined us last year, as the membership has 
gone over 180 people! We know these are trying times and the Chai Club appreciates your support. Thank 
you to the entire Chai Club Board and the Membership Committee: Harvey Drucker, Tessa Kean, 
Jayne Krompier, Sarita Keyser,Sharon and Ben Cernese for working so diligently. 

As one of the largest senior groups in Reform Judaism, the Chai Club membership is open to anyone who has been a member of a 
Temple for 18 (Chai) years or more, or is at least 50 years old, or is married to someone who meets these requirements. Dues are 
$18 per person per year, and only $5 if you live more than 50 miles from the Temple. If you have not done so, please mail your Chai 
Club dues to the temple today. 

We are pleased to announced that we will once again have our annual membership dinner, November 15th,  at a restaurant to be 
named later. Besides our annual membership dinner, we are planning theatre/dinner parties, musical and educational experiences, 
social action projects, and will share the important events in our lives with fellow members. Because of this camaraderie, we are very 
proud to be helping Temple “membership retention.” 

During July and August, your Chai Club board has been working with the Temple Re-opening committee setting up programs for the 
first quarter of the temple year. We want to be sure that we are all are on the same schedule as the Temple reopens. We are happy 
to report that we have invited back the noted Paul Joseph Jazz Trio to appear “In-Temple,” Monday, October 4th at 7:30pm. We will 
be entertained by their Gershwin Jazz program with favorites such as “Rhapsody in Blue,” “Summertime,” “Embraceable You” and 
others. In addition, we will have one more Summer ZOOM program by H & H Scholars; August 30 at 7:30 from the comfort of your 
home for the, Robert Moses Program - NY Infrastructure Builder: Hero or Villain? Please see the flyer on page 16 for further 
details.   

We hope you and your extended families enjoy the High Holy days and have an easy fast. 

L’ Shannah Tova, 
Joan and Brian, sea1983jl@gmail.com, bellobl@gmail.com 
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Social Action/Social Justice Committee  

TBT’s Social Action/Social Justice Committee wishes you all a Happy, Healthy, 
Peaceful and Meaningful New Year! 

Since our last issue of the Voice, we hosted an important and informative presentation by Mom’s Demand 
Action and their BeSmart program. BeSmart addresses Gun Violence Prevention in a commonsense, practical way. It offers 
parents and grandparents the tools needed to have important conversations concerning gun ownership and safe storage, and 
raises awareness of gun ownership issues at the local level.  We are most grateful to Janet Goldstein for bringing the program to us. 
If you were unable to attend, we may be able to provide a link to other BeSmart presentations that are coming up. Let us know if 
you want info. 
Over the summer, SA/SJ again organized a School Supplies Collection. Thanks to the generosity of our congregation, many 
students will be able to start school confident they are prepared for their class and homework assignments. 

As we prepare for the building’s eventual full re-opening, our TEVA committee (Temple Environmental Vision and Action) has begun 
meeting again to explore TBT’s environmental practices and to make recommendations for environmentally responsible and 
sustainable practices.  

This month we are holding our Annual High Holiday Food Drive. Despite many re-openings and opportunities for people to return 
to work, pantries continue to find it difficult to keep up with the food needs of our neighbors here on Long Island. Let’s do what we 
can do to help. See the flyer in this issue of the Voice for details. 

The Garden at TBT is now over a year old and continues to grow. As of this writing, we have already tripled the amount of produce 
donated at this time last year and have increased the number of recipient agencies receiving that produce. Our Garden Volunteers 
have much to be proud of! Please do not hesitate to let Rabbi Bar-Nahum know, if due to financial difficulties, you are in need of 
fresh produce. The information will be kept strictly confidential and you will be able to receive periodic deliveries of harvested items. 
Come visit and follow us on our Facebook page, The Garden at TBT, to learn about what we are up to. Some congregants have 
asked how they can donate to the garden. There are a few ways:  1) ask about any items on our “wish list”, 2) monetary donations 
are always appreciated and should be made out to Temple B’nai Torah with SA/SJ Garden in the memo, 3) donate your time by 
volunteering at the garden (a “green thumb” or “good back” is not required.)  Thank you for your interest and support. 

Last year we co-sponsored, along with a variety of other faith-based groups on Long Island, an on-line presentation by Integrity 
First for America. We learned about IFA’s groundbreaking federal lawsuit against the neo-Nazis, white supremacists, and hate 
groups responsible for the Charlottesville violence and which was scheduled to come to trial last October. That trial will finally be 
held in a few months. This year, IFA has already won recent judgements such as sanctions against the National Socialist Movement 
(NSM) for ignoring court orders and concealing/destroying evidence. Anti-Semitism and Hate Crimes continue to plague our country 
and will be among the committee’s themes in the coming year. 

Our next meeting will be on Sept. 21 at 7:00 p.m. The TEVA meeting will follow at 8:00 p.m. 

We always welcome new members! For information about the Social Action/Social Justice Committee, the Garden at TBT, TEVA, or 
any of our projects, contact Rona Kauffman at ronakauffman@yahoo.com  

SOCIAL ACTION
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Welcome to a new year.  Circle of Friends is a group of Temple members – singles as well as couples - who 
enjoy each other’s company in purely social settings.  We love to eat together, travel together, explore to-
gether, and have fun together – the way that friends should and do!  Membership Dues - $18 pp. 
Pictures of our first event of the 2021-2022 Temple calendar year: 

We are a growing group of members who realize that life sometimes throws us curves but no matter what our status – single or 
couple (married or not), young or not-so-young, Jewish or not – we need our Circle of Friends. 
 
This year, obviously, has not been normal.  Hopefully this finds you and yours in good health.  In these trying times, we are all look-
ing for the human “touch” – even if that has come to mean different things today.  We have been and will continue to do our activi-
ties on Zoom for the safety and convenience of our members. Psychologists say that people need people. We have instituted a 
weekly Zoom event on Monday afternoons. These events give our friends the opportunity to see one another and to talk about 
anything on their minds. In addition, we have been engaging in Trivia or fun “Space” & jokes or any other fun ideas that our friends 
recommend. Come check us out.  These Zoom gatherings are FREE!  
 
In addition, we have started to have events outside and eventually, in the Temple. Look for our flyers and emails for all our terrific 
events – Game Night, Apple picking, Chanukah party, Bowling party & dinner, Military Bridge, Miniature Golf, and more! 
We wish everyone a happy and healthy New Year. 
L’shanah tova! 
Sharon & Ben Cernese   
Co-Presidents 

Women’s 
Personal Care 
(Mitzvah Day) 

Animal Care 
(Mitzvah Day) 
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September update from the PTA! 
By Rachel Minkowsky 

Baruchim haba’im everyone! September is an exciting time for everyone; children and teachers are going back 
to their classrooms, Hebrew school begins, and this year, the High Holidays are here early, too! This year’s in-
person New Year celebrations are exceptionally sweet.  

The TBT PTA exists to support all our Hebrew School teaching staff, students and of course, their families. Look out for all our 
upcoming events in the monthly edition of the Voice! We’re kicking off the upcoming school year with our Sleepwear in the 
Sukkah. This event is geared towards our youngest congregants. Pizza, Prayer, and Pajamas. Havdalah is back for our older 
children. Need a grownup night out? The PTA will be hosting a new “Paint and Pour” craft and wine tasting event. Our Hanukkah 
Brunch will be back and in-person as well! 

We need YOU to make all these events a success! PTA membership forms are available in the office. We’re always looking for 
volunteers. Help organize a single event, meet new friends, and get involved! We’re looking forward to meeting you.  

PTA 

Chai Club Program: 

Robert Moses – Hero or Villain ? 
Monday, August 30, 2021 at 7:30 pm on Zoom 

Robert Moses was an American public official who from the 
1920’s through the 1960’s worked mainly in the New York 
metropolitan area. Moses was known as the "master builder" 
of mid-20th century New York City, Long Island, Rockland 
County, and Westchester County. 

Our speakers are Harvey Sackowitz and Howard Ehrlich, two 
retired college professors collectively know as H & H Scholars. 

We will also celebrate August Birthdays 
Everyone Welcome! 

Questions? Call Joan or Brian at (516) 781-4966 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/3780366300?pwd=dXVKcE9yRzlHQk5ZVExqeUFnTmgvZz09 

Meeting ID: 378 036 6300 Password: 465021 
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TBT Sisterhood is part of a 
consortium sponsoring this 
program.  Therefore, it is free to 
our members.   
To register, email: 
tbksisterhood2021@gmail.com 
 
Registration begins August 15th.   
 
Please send a copy of your RSVP/
Registration to Ronni Fauci at 
rfauci@gmail.com, so we know 
who from our Sisterhood will be 
attending. 

This is a joint program between 
Sisterhood and the Women of 
Reform Judaism (WRJ).  The 
registration will be done 
through the WRJ, by emailing 
tbksisterhood2021@gmail.com 
and will begin on August 15th.  

Please be sure to send a copy 
of your R.S.V.P./registration to 
Ronni Fauci: 
rfauci@gmail.com, so that we 
know who is attending from our 
Sisterhood. 
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OUR COMMUNIT Y

THE PAUL JOSEPH TRIO 
THE CHAI CLUB 

OF TEMPLE B’NAI TORAH 
PRESENTS ITS INAUGURAL PROGRAM 

OF THE 2021-2022 SEASON 

According to world-renowned maestro Arthur Fegan, “Paul Joseph is certainly a composer 
whose music deserves to be heard. His music has a beautiful, deep felt lyricism which has an 

immediate emotional impact upon its listeners.”  

We will be celebrating our member’s 
July, August, September and October Birthdays 

MONDAY, OCTOBER 4TH AT 
7:30 P.M. 

IN THE SOCIAL HALL 

Performing “Rhapsody in 
Blue” 

& 
Other Gershwin Favorites 



Visit tbtwantagh.org for the latest information  TBT Voice 19

JJuunnee  WWiinnnneerrss!!!!!!  

22002211  CCaasshh  CCaalleennddaarr  

6/10 #612 Anna Neidle 

#612 Harvey Drucker 

6/15 #351 Alisa Baroukh 

#351 Gail Grossman 

6/17 #813 Jason Newman 

#813 Dee Ann Coniglio 

6/20 #814 Freyda & Warren Kolinsky 

6/23 #011 Harriet Solomon 

6/30 #411 Amy Grossman 

#411 Steven Hobbs 

MMaayy  WWiinnnneerrss!!!!!!  

22002211  CCaasshh  CCaalleennddaarr  

5/03 #149 Barry Block 

5/08 #249 Nathaniel David 

5/09 #560 Harvey Drucker 

5/18 #106 Isabella Friedlander 

#106 Lila Diamond 

5/22 #319 Violet Mainhart 

5/25 #927 Lori Wilk 

5/26 #807 Sloan Grubard 

5/27 #840 Paul Siegel 

5/29 521 Adam Friedlander 

520 Stan Brosowsky 

OUR COMMUNIT Y
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SPECIAL FUNDS AND DONATIONS 

The giving of Tzedakah for a birth, birthday, Bar/Bat Mitzvah, wedding, anniversary, or death is part 
of our heritage. Your generosity provides for Temple B'nai Torah to sustain programs for our mem-
bers. An inscribed card is mailed to the person named, acknowledging your gift. We thank you for 
your donation.  

For either the Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund or Cantor’s Discretionary Fund or any of the Endowment 
Funds, please make your check payable to the fund; for all other fund donations, please make your 
check payable to TEMPLE B’NAI TORAH, 2900 Jerusalem Avenue, Wantagh, NY 11793-2025. 

Below is an up to date list of temple funds.  Some funds from all legacy congregations have been 
combined with Temple Board and family approval.  

Adult Education Fund Funds used to sponsor Adult Ed. Programs. 
Adult Library and the Rabbi Deanna Pasternack Children’s Library Fund 

Funds used for purchases for our library. 
Beautification Fund   Funds used for the upkeep of the building & grounds. 
Bishop Family B’nai Mitzvah/Religious School Fund 

Funds used for Bar/Bat Mitzvah and school programs 
Blau (Matthew) Drama Fund Funds used for the Temple Show (E.Solomon oversees) 
Blumenkranz (Fred) Fund Funds used for the eternal light  
Caring/Mitzvah Makers Fund Funds used by the mitzvah makers. 
Chapel Fund  Funds used to beautify/maintain our sanctuary  
College Fund  Funds used for our college students to celebrate Jewish holidays via mailings 

and gifts. 
Floral Fund Funds used for sanctuary flowers. 
Friedman Stage Fund  Funds used for the upkeep of the stage. 
General Fund/Gift of Love Funds used for the running of our temple. 
Goldblatt Fund for the Disabled Funds used for adaptive equipment - for physically challenged. 
Holocaust Memorial Fund Funds used to maintain our memorial and Holocaust section of the library 

and, provide special youth scholarships. 
Lowell Golden Print And Mailing Center Fund  

Funds used for mailroom equipment 
Music Fund in Memory of Cantor Walter Lewis 

Funds used for special musical events. 
Past President’s Fund Funds used to purchase plaques for past presidents. 
Prayer Book Fund Funds used to purchase new prayer books. 
Rabbi Raab Fund  Funds for youth programs. 
School Enrichment Funds used for Jewish education 
Social Action /Social Justice Rosenheck Memorial Fund 

Funds used to promote social action and justice 

SPECIAL FUNDS AND DONATIONS
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Tallit Fund         Funds used to clean tallit     
Torah Fund         Funds used to pay for repair of religious articles         
Tot Shabbat Fund        Funds used for our tiny tots program 
Tzedakah Fund               Funds used for Tzedakah. 
Youth Activities Com. Fund       Funds used for our temple youth.           
Weinstein (Bernard) Fund       Funds used for Youth/Conclave. 

 

Special Memorial Funds 
Judy Bardavid Fund (Gift is given to worthy confirmand) 
Stephen Bigman Fund 
Harvey Beller Fund (Administered by Brotherhood-provides an award to a worthy student) 
Harvey Cohen Fund (Temple supplies at the discretion of the Cohen Family) 
Steven Cohen Fund (Temple supplies at the discretion of the Cohen Family) 
Edwin Kaminsky Fund 
Doris and Ed Kliegman Adult Education Fund (Fund used for adult education programs) 
Matthew Klein Fund  
Dr. Pat Kussoy Fund (Fund used for youth camps, particularly the disabled) 
Rose Lowenberg Fund 
Rose Mandel Holocaust Fund 
Ellen Paley Fund 
Rabbi Raab Fund (Fund used for summer camp scholarships) 
Scherzer Fund-Youth Fund 
Helen Solomon Fund (Fund used at discretion of Martin & Elliot Solomon) 
Yucht Scholarship Fund (Funds used for a gift for a deserving confirmand)  
Zelman Fund 
I. Zuckerman Fund  

 

Temple B’nai Torah DONATION FORM (Include with your donation.) 
 
Donation $___________________________________Date_______________________________  
 
To (which fund)            
   

 In Memory of            
 

 In Honor of            
 

      In Appreciation of            
 

Name and Address of Donor          
 

Address            
 

Person to be Notified of Donation          
 

 Address            
 

Acknowledgement Sent ___________________ 
TBT Voice __________________________________ 
Book Plate __________________________________ 
 

Please call the Temple office (516-221-2370) with any questions. 

SPECIAL FUNDS AND DONATIONS
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FOOD PANTRIES ON LONG ISLAND  
STILL NEED OUR HELP 

 
Each year we do what we can to fulfill the 

mitzvah of “Feeding the Hungry” 
 

Temple B’nai Torah  
Announces its 

 

 2021 HIGH HOLIDAY 
 FOOD DRIVE  

 

Bring your donations of non-perishable food, including canned proteins and baby 
foods, anytime you come to TBT during the High Holidays or when you pick up 
or drop off your High Holy Day prayer books*. Please, no glass jars. 
 

 *Aug. 26 3-7 p.m.                       *Aug. 28 after Selichot Services 
  *Sept. 22 3-7. p.m.                     *Sept. 26 9:30-11:00 a.m. 

 
Items collected will be donated to Island Harvest. 

Monetary donations can also be sent to Mazon (envelopes will be provided) 
 

We are also exploring more opportunities to support local pantries year round. Please let us 
know if your school runs a food pantry. 
 
For further information or questions, contact Rona Kauffman - ronakauffman@yahoo.com. 
                                                                        or Lisa Shubin -   LFSESL@AOL.COM 
  

OUR COMMUNITY
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OUR COMMUNITY

 
 
The following is a list of the boys and girls who will be celebrating their Bar/Bat Mitzvah SEPTEMBER 25, 2021 through 
December  4, 2021. Circle the names of those to whom you would like to send congratulations, and PRINT your name and 
SHORT sentiment as you want it to appear on the Uniongrams. Please return the list promptly with $1.25 for each Uniongram 
made payable to 
TEMPLE B’NAI TORAH SISTERHOOD and MAIL to Laurel Klein, 2390 Penatiquit Ave. Seaford, NY 11783, at least 
2 weeks prior to the event. 
 

      DATE    CHILD'S NAME   PARENTS 
 
 Sept.        25 (F)     Erica Shatz  Alex & Wendy 
 Oct.          2 (M)    Logan Litvack  Scott & Eileen  
 Oct.         16 (M)    Aaron Pazos  Joseph & Carri 
 Nov.         6 (F)    Rose Fiorbello Michael & Susan 
 Nov.        13 (F)   Madelyn Rothstein Howard & Meredith 
 Dec.         4 (M)  Jason Goldstein                                   Michael & Elise 
 
    

         _____________Uniongrams @ 1.25each__________________ 
 
                                                      PLEASE PRINT______________________________________ 
 

PLEASE NOTE: All uniongrams requested must be sumitted TWO WEEKS IN ADVANCE, either by mail or left in 
the Uniongram box in the Temple office.  PLEASE DO NOT LEAVE CASH IN THE MAILBOX.  We cannot be     
responsible for lost money. 

 

Please check out AmazonSmile benefits. 

Same products, same 
prices, no cost to you. 
AmazonSmile has the 

exact same low 
prices, vast selection 

and convenient 
shopping as the 

Amazon you know.  

Generate donations 
AmazonSmile will donate 

0.5% of all eligible 
purchases to your 

Temple when you shop.  

AmazonSmile is available at smile.amazon.com on 
your web browser and can be activated in the Ama-

zon Shopping app for iOS and Android phones. 

Maximize your impact. 
Support Temple B’nai 

Torah  with every eligible 
AmazonSmile purchase 
from your phone or web 

browser.  

 
 
The following is a list of the boys and girls who will be celebrating their Bar/Bat Mitzvah SEPTEMBER 25, 2021 through 
December  4, 2021. Circle the names of those to whom you would like to send congratulations, and PRINT your name and 
SHORT sentiment as you want it to appear on the Uniongrams. Please return the list promptly with $1.25 for each Uniongram 
made payable to 
TEMPLE B’NAI TORAH SISTERHOOD and MAIL to Laurel Klein, 2390 Penatiquit Ave. Seaford, NY 11783, at least 
2 weeks prior to the event. 
 

      DATE    CHILD'S NAME   PARENTS 
 
 Sept.        25 (F)     Erica Shatz  Alex & Wendy 
 Oct.          2 (M)    Logan Litvack  Scott & Eileen  
 Oct.         16 (M)    Aaron Pazos  Joseph & Carri 
 Nov.         6 (F)    Rose Fiorbello Michael & Susan 
 Nov.        13 (F)   Madelyn Rothstein Howard & Meredith 
 Dec.         4 (M)  Jason Goldstein                                   Michael & Elise 
 
    

         _____________Uniongrams @ 1.25each__________________ 
 
                                                      PLEASE PRINT______________________________________ 
 

PLEASE NOTE: All uniongrams requested must be sumitted TWO WEEKS IN ADVANCE, either by mail or left in 
the Uniongram box in the Temple office.  PLEASE DO NOT LEAVE CASH IN THE MAILBOX.  We cannot be     
responsible for lost money. 

 

Please check out AmazonSmile benefits. 

Same products, same 
prices, no cost to you. 
AmazonSmile has the 

exact same low 
prices, vast selection 

and convenient 
shopping as the 

Amazon you know.  

Generate donations 
AmazonSmile will donate 

0.5% of all eligible 
purchases to your 

Temple when you shop.  

AmazonSmile is available at smile.amazon.com on 
your web browser and can be activated in the Ama-

zon Shopping app for iOS and Android phones. 

Maximize your impact. 
Support Temple B’nai 

Torah  with every eligible 
AmazonSmile purchase 
from your phone or web 

browser.  
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RABBI’S DISCRETIONARY FUND 
In memory of: 
Judy Rothchild from the Rothchild Family 
Joyce Factor from Laurel & Adam Klein 
In appreciation of:  
Healing prayers from Dante & Ronni Fauci 
Rabbi’s carrying of our family Laurel & Adam Klein 
The unveiling for Victor Cohen from The Family of Victor Cohen 
In honor of: 
Addison Baroukh’s confirmation from Barbara & Bruce Brudman 
Bar Mitzvah of Everett Gabel from Nancy & Jeffrey Gabel 
Religious School Scholarships from David & Jennifer Schnitzer 
 

MUSIC & CHOIR FUND 
In memory of: 
George Wasserman from Rona & Robert Kauffman 
 

GIFT OF LOVE 
In honor of: 
Birth of Cameron Christie from Amy & Dan Neidle 
Lois Pollinger from Amy & Dan Neidle 
In memory of: 
In appreciation of:  
Prayers of healing from Marvin & Rochelle Schwartz 
 

HARVEY COHEN MEMORIAL FUND 
In memory of: 
Ethel Cutler from Bernice Cohen 
 

STEVEN COHEN MEMORIAL FUND 
In memory of:  
Lillian Goldberg from Bernice Cohen 
 

RABBI ROBERT RAAB SCHOLARSHIP FUND 
In memory of: 
Carl Berger from Janis & Jim Beldner 
Carl Berger from Barbara & Don Gouveia 
Carl Berger from Rita Hofer 
Gabrielle Beldner Needal from James & Janis Beldner 
Andrew Pasternak from Janis & James Beldner 
In honor of: 
Jan Friedman from Rabbi Howard & Patti Nacht 
Rita Hofer from Rabbi Howard & Patti Nacht 
Jan Friedman from Janis & James Beldner 
Rita Hofer from Janis & James Beldner 
Mila Alessandra Toscano from Marjorie Raab 
Rowan Frances Maurer from Marjorie Raab 
Rowan Frances Maurer from James & Janis Beldner 
Rowan Frances Maurer from The Toscano Family 
Stan Friedman’s speedy recovery from Gerry Alpert & Family 
 

ADULT LIBRARY & RABBI DEANNA PASTERNAK CHILDREN’S LI-
BRARY FUND 
In memory of: 
Andrew Pasternak from Ann & David Middleman 

In honor of: 
Birth of Cameron Foster Christie from The Toscano Family 
 

ROSE MANDEL HOLOCAUST EDUCATION FUND 
In memory of: 
Carl Berger from Regina White Chereskin 
 

MITZVAH MAKERS & CARING COMMITTEE 
In memory of:  
Carl Berger from Amy & Dan Neidle 
 

PRAYERBOOK FUND 
In honor of: 
Dee Greenberg from Sonya & Gerald Wallace 
 

SHABBAT PRAYERBOOK 
In memory of:  
Florence Glatzerman from Mel & Laura Yorke 
 

YOUTH ACTIVITIES FUND 
In honor of: 
Jan Friedman from Jack Klein 
Rita Hofer from Jack Klein 
Jan Friedman from Brenda Klein 
Dee Greenberg from Lois Pollinger 
In memory of: 
Carl Berger from Rabbi Howard & Patti Nacht 
Carl Berger from Ellie Dayton 
 

HARVEY BELLER FUND 
In memory of 
Fred Katz from Barbara & Martin Kimmelblatt 
Edward Forman from Sharon & David Forman 
Michael Katz from Barbara & Martin Kimmelblatt 
 

BEAUTIFICATION FUND 
In memory of: 
Enid Bayer from Rita & Harvey Drucker 
In honor of: 
Speedy recovery Stan Friedman from Harvey & Rita Drucker 
 

RELIGIOUS SCHOOL ENRICHMENT FUND 
In honor of: 
The Religious Education Committee from Amy & Dan Neidle 
 

ONEG SHABBAT & FLOWER FUND 
Bat Mitzvah of Erica Shatz 
 

YISKOR ELOHIM: 
Enid Bayer, member, wife of Stephen Bayer 
Carl Berger, brother-in-law of Jan & Stan Friedman 
Barry Neckonoff, father of Jodi Serken 
Irving “Sonny” Berger, father of Stacey Weisel 
Matilda Abraham, mother of Evan Abraham 
Howard Marmell, brother of Judith Kamler 
Andrew Pasternak, member, husband of Deanna Pasternak 

TZEDAKAH



Visit tbtwantagh.org for the latest information  TBT Voice 25

Lucille Dresner from Randi Dresner 
Dorothy Epstein from Carol & Jeff Finkel 
Abe Finkel from Carol & Jeff Finkel 
George Wasserman from Rona & Robert Kauffman 
Anita Portnoy from JoAnn & Lloyd Portnoy 
Howard Daniel Dienstag from Ellen & Peter LeNoble 
Rose Pomerantz from Cheryl Popper 
JJeeffffrreeyy Kellner from Linda Kellner 
Mildred Kellner from Linda Kellner 
Evelyn Paley from Edward Paley 
Sylvia Nanfra from Ellen Kraut 
Rita Kaufman from Tracey & Rich Ament 
Meyer Meyerson from Sandra Frank 
William Derjawitz from Doris Derwin 
Rae Alpern from Sally Alpern 
Yetta Slutsky from Sondra Spielberg 
Pearl Morris from Cary Pallat 
Sarah Kliegman from Kathy Kliegman & Tom Maus 
Edwin Alpert from Gerness Alpert 
Anne Friedman from Jan & Stan Friedman 
Robert Consor from Yvette & Harvey Consor 
Louis Pincus from Susan Healy 
Walter Spinrad from Barry Block 
Yvette Rhoda Moed from Linda & Steve Nussbaum 
Rose Konsker from Sheila & Norman Konsker 
Marie Levy from Brian & Joan Levy  
Claire Bernstein from Harriet & George Bernstein 
Lucille Jacobs from Harriet & George Bernstein 
Theodore Bernstein from Harriet & George Bernstein 
David Pollack from Linda Pollack 
Stephen Schneiderman from Linda Pollack 
Mary Christie from Joni & Steven Christie 
Murray H. Garvin from Andrea Conwell 
Arnold Melman from Joyce Star 
Joyce Leslie from Sally Alpern 
Frances Weiss from Lloyd & JoAnn Portnoy 
Alec Alpert from Gerness Alpert 
Stanley Albert from Harvey Albert 
Gilbert Leichman from Judy & Marc Herbert 
Vicki L. Martin from Eugene Martin 
Robert Meirson from Andrea & Bill Rivkin 
Annie Meirowitz from Andrea & Bill Rivkin 
Solomon Brown from Kathy Kliegman & Tom Maus 
Seymour Chagrin from Stephanie Neigeborn 
David Scheinberg from Larry & Jane Prosky 
Frieda Kolinksy from Freyda & Warren Kolinsky 
David Levin from Beth & Josh Levin 
Lawrence Berg from Marvin Berg 

Leonard Cohen from Beth, Jeff, Adam & Ian Cohen 
Saul Locke from Elaine Goldstein 
Edward Feinberg from Doris Derwin 
Sylvia Herman from Harriet Ostroff 
Bernice Salzman from Ira & Nadine Salzman 
Evelyn Rose Goldstein from Zelda Goldstein Helen 
Lubarsky from The Beldner Family 
Etta Blum from Hannah Schrier 
Paul Tessenholtz from Shana Assa 
Esther Epler from Richard Epler 
Helen Astel from Barbara Belkin 
Ray Freed from Heidi & Glenn Rosen 
Shirley Pincus from Susan Healy 
Gail LeNoble from Ellen & Peter LeNoble 
Leon Brukier from Michael Horwitz 
Ruth Glazer from Bernice Albert 
Robert Benarr from Lori Wilk 
Francis “Dan”  Rehbun from Andrea & Mark Chanzis 
Millicent Pennie Meltzer from Jayne Krompier Joel 
Kirschner from Paul Kirschner 
George Branfeld from Paul Kirschner 
Rosalie Prosky from Larry & Jane Prosky 
Ida Masonsnick from Fran Harelick 
Seymour T. Wilk from Larry & Lori Wilk 
Lydia Wolfman from Leslie Feder 
Rose Berg from Michael Berg 
Beatrice Noll from Richard & Francine Tepper 
Benjamin Chain from Richard & Francine Tepper 
Abby Solomon from Rita & Harvey Drucker Harold 
Salzman from Ira & Nadine Salzman Bernard 
Spielberg from Sandy Spielberg 
Irving Slutsky from Sandy Spielberg 
George Seldin from Kathy Kliegman & Tom Maus 
Barbara Phillips from Kathy Kliegman & Tom Maus 
Rae Kaufman from Sally Alpern 
David Nelson from Irene Nelson 
Leah Hochberg from Irene Nelson 
Benjamin Hochberg from Irene Nelson 
Ann Nadler from Irene Nelson 
Sam Nadler from Irene Nelson 
Jack Schreck from The Grossbard Family 
Laurie Hafer from Bill Bardavid 
Samuel Kessler from Sandra Dabrusin 
Lon Kessler from Sandra Dabrusin 
Mildred Shichtman from Sandra Dabrusin 
Clara Shichtman from Sandra Dabrusin 
Harriet Einbinder from Sandra Dabrusin 

YAHRZEITS
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Michael C. Horwitz, CPA, P.C.

76 Massapequa Avenue 
 Massapequa, New York 11758

516-850-5472
E-Mail: mhorcpa@aol.com

 

Sisterhood Catering Services 
Let Sisterhood cater your next Temple event!  Professional service and delicious food! 

Choose from four “kosher-style” menu options. 

For more information, contact Judy Adler at:  adlerju01@yahoo.com or 513-9228 

  

Sisterhood 
Catering Services

Let Sisterhood cater your next Temple event!  Professional 
service and delicious food!

Choose from “kosher-style” menu options.
 

For more information, 
contact Judy Adler at:  adlerju01@yahoo.com or 516-513-9228

STAMPS & COVERS FOR THE COLLECTOR 

US AND FOREIGN, EBAY SALES 

  CONTACT BRIAN LEVY- 516-781-4966 

BELLOBL@GMAIL.COM 

 

Sisterhood Catering Services 
Let Sisterhood cater your next Temple event!  Professional service and delicious food! 

Choose from four “kosher-style” menu options. 

For more information, contact Judy Adler at:  adlerju01@yahoo.com or 513-9228 

  

Consider placing your own Ad 
in the TBT Voice 

 

Call Brian Levy, 516-781-4966, for details. 
2021-2022 advertising rates for The TBT Voice: 

 

Ad Size Annual Rate 
1/8 page $   150.00 
1/4 page        $   250.00   
1/3 page $   300.00 
1/2 page        $   400.00 
Full page $   750.00 

B
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COVID-19 Wellness Checks 
Stay safe with fast, convenient COVID-19 wellness screening services. Wellness Check Services 
offers expedited, on-site health checks to help prevent the spread of COVID-19 at your office, 
construction site, sports arena, conference, or service location. 

✓ Fast  ✓ Non-Invasive  ✓ Affordable  ✓ HIPAA Compliant  ✓ ADA/FDA/CDC Compliant 

 

Meet PASS: The 3-Step WCS System 

PASS: Physical Assessment Screening System 
 
Many COVID-19 wellness screening providers have adopted a slow and tedious process that can 
be frustrating and significantly hinder your work day. Our expedited WCS system is able to 
process more checks in less time, while reducing the cost up to 55%. 

Step 1 – Remote Screening Survey 

Step 2 – On-Site Temperature Check 

Step 3 – Visual Assessment 

For additional information 

visit us at: wellnesscheckservices.com 

email us at info@wellnesscheckservices.com 

OUR COMMUNITY
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Monument AD for VOICE 

Size of business card 

 

For all your favorite magazines!
BEVERLY DIAMOND

2163 Jackson Place, Bellmore, NY 11710 • Phone: 516-679-8241 • Fax: 516-221-5595 
beverly@subscriptionservicesofamerica.com

 
 

 
From our families to yours,  

WWee  wwiisshh  yyoouu  aa  hheeaalltthhyy  aanndd  sswweeeett  NNeeww  YYeeaarr  

 
Barry S. Block, G.G, C.S.M.-N.A.J.A., A.S.A., A.S.G. 

Master Gemologist Appraiser® 
 

55 Cherry Lane, Suite 102 
Carle Place, NY 11514 

516-248-8130 
 

Ellie Dayton
President

edayton@ totaltravelmgmt.com 

www.totaltravelmgmt.com
3828 Niami Street

 Seaford, New York 11783
516-222-9229 Fax 516-222-9242

 In Business 45 Years
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2920 Long Beach Rd. • Oceanside, NY 11572

Call today: (516) 536-3600

• Letterhead • Envelopes • Business Cards 
• Brochures • Journals • NCR Forms • Newsletters 
• Graphic Design • Mailing Lists • Mailing Services • Invitations
• Website Design • Internet Ads • Email Blasts • Promotional Items

Quality 4, 3, 2 & 1-color printing
and copies at very reasonable prices!

Peace of Mind Guarantee: 
At PIP Printing in Oceanside you 
always receive personalized service 
from people who care about your 
business as much as you do.

Try us. You’ll love our service!
> > > > > > > > > > > >

Professional
GRAPHIC DESIGN

Services

Email: pip268@pip.com • www.pip.com/oceansideny

and more . . .

2915 Long Beach Rd.ñOceanside, NY 11572
 

 
 

 
• Auto, Home, and Personal Insurance 

 

• Business Insurance 
 

• Life & Health Insurance 
 

• Group Benefits 
 

“We provide insurance solutions for the unexpected!” 

The Excelsior Group
71 South Central Ave

Valley Stream, New York 11580
Phone: (516) 568-0800 Fax: (516) 568-0809

Lane S. Rubin, President 
lrubin@tegins.com 
www.tegins.com 
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SCIENCE TUTOR 
AVAILABLE

Qualified NYC Science teacher
 with over 35 yrs. experience 

would be happy to help
 your student succeed

Regents Chemistry
Regents Biology (Living Environment)

Distance Learning Available

Lewis Zimmerman
30 yrs. TEEM/current TBT member

30 yrs. South Shore resident

(516) 524-3293
Give me a call

Don’t let the exams scare you

LOOKING FOR INVITATIONS?

Sisterhood is pleased 
to help you shop for 
Wedding and B’nai Mitvah 
Invitations

Social stationery is available as well... 
        

All invitations are 25% off retail prices

Yarmulkes and lace head-coverings 
are available at 

discounted prices as well 

Call Sharon Forman (516-799-8043)  
for more information 

or to make an appointment
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Star of David Memorial Chapels

Everything you need in your hour of need.
THE FUNERAL HOME NEXT DOOR

Star of David Memorial Chapels
Elegant and spacious sanctuaries located adjacent to New Montefiore,

Beth Moses, Wellwood, Mt. Ararat and Pinelawn Memorial Park.

1236 Wellwood Avenue, West Babylon, NY 11704
www.starofdavidmemorialchapels.com

631-454-9600 866-95-SHALOM

Ritual Burial Preparation (Tahara) provided by the Vaad of Queens under the strict supervision of Rabbi Elchonon Zohn.

PROUDLY ASSISTING FAMILIES OF TEMPLE B'NAI TORAH

SOD Temple B'Nai Torah:Layout 1  7/28/18  10:10 AM  Page 1OUR COMMUNITY
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Main Telephone: 516-221-2370
Ext. 
#10 - Marilyn Pomeranz, 
	  Congregation Liaison
#11 - Joann Lino, Clergy Liaison/ 		
	  Religious School Assistant
#13 - Eileen Schneyman, 
	  Temple Administrator
#15 - Phyllis Herschlag, Bookkeeper,    	
	  A/R & Billing
#19 - Cantor Rica Timman
#20 - Kitchen
#21 - Rabbi Daniel Bar-Nahum
 #24  Sheryl Gordon 
          Religious School Director

Rabbi Emeriti:
	 Rabbi Sanford Jarashow z”l
	 Rabbi Albert Lowenberg
	 Rabbi Robert Raab  z”l
Cantor Emerita: 
    Cantor Ellen Weinberg

Mission Statement
Temple B’nai Torah is a diverse 
caring congregation that embraces 
a progressive and inclusive vision of 
Reform Judaism through worship, 
study of Torah and righteous 
deeds. We are creating a multi-
generational home in our region by 
staying connected to our roots, as 
well as offering spiritual enrichment, 
Jewish education and community 
engagement.

Email: tbtvoice@tbtwantagh.org

TEMPLE B’NAI TORAH
2900 Jerusalem Avenue

Wantagh, NY 11793

Tel: 221-2370

Fax: 221-5082

Emergency Tel: 516-500-3682
WEB SITE: www.tbtwantagh.org

 Rabbi Daniel Bar-Nahum
Cantor Rica Timman

THE VOICE
is published monthly
by Temple B’nai Torah

 EDITOR
Jo-Ann Portnoy

The TBT 
  Voice 

2900 Jerusalem Avenue 
Wantagh, NY  11793 

Address Correction Requested 

Candle Lighting 
September 2021 

MMaayy  tthhee  lliigghhtt  ffiillll  yyoouurr  ssoouull  wwiitthh  lloovvee  &&  ppeeaaccee!!  

SShhaabbbbaatt  SShhaalloomm!!  

September  3 7:06 pm 
September  6 7:01 pm 

(Erev Rosh Hashanah) 
September  7 7:59 pm 

(1st Day Rosh Hashanah) 
September 10 6:55 pm 
September 15 6:46 pm 

(Erev Yom Kippur) 
September 17 6:43 pm 
September 20 6:38 pm 

(Erev Sukkot) 
September 21 7:35 pm 

(1st Day Sukkot) 
September 22 7:33 pm 

(2nd Day Sukkot) 
September 24 6:31 pm 
September 27 6:26 pm 

(Erev Shemini Atzeret) 
September 28 7:23 pm 

(Shemini Atzeret) 
September 29 7:21 pm 

https://www.facebook.com/TBTWantagh/ 




